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LONDON FREELANCE BRANCH MEETINGS
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CONTACTS

Freelance office
Pamela Morton, David Ayrton . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 020 7843 3706
Membership via switchboard �������������������������������020 7278 7916
email �������������������������������������������freelanceoffice@nuj.org.uk
post �������������������������������� 72 Acton Street, London WC1X 9NB
Legal helpline for NUJ members in emergency only:
England,Wales and Northern Ireland�������������������0114 241 9700 
Scotland . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 0800 801 299
Republic of Ireland �����������������������������������������+353(0)1817 0340
Freelance editors
Mike Holderness �������������������������������������������������������������������������
Matt Salusbury �����������������������������������������������������������������������������
email: ��������������������������������������editor@londonfreelance.org
Follow us on Twitter . .  .  .  .  .  .  www.twitter.com/NUJ_LFB
© 2020 NUJ & authors; moral rights asserted.

FREELANCE UNCLASSIFIEDS are 
FREE to members for non-commercial 
purposes. To non-members and for com-
mercial purposes, £10 for this much. Accep-
tance is at the editors’ whim; appearance 
does not imply endorsement. Comments 
on an advertiser? Tell us. Submit by email to 
unclassified@londonfreelance.org

EXPERIENCED FREELANCE available 
for commissions. Work experience includes 
Dow Jones, AFP, the BBC, the Irish Times, the 
Irish Independent, the Guardian, Wine Business 
International, and Decanter. Based in Dublin 
and Bordeaux. Email skevany@gmail.
com. Phone (Dublin) +353 (0)89 461 7146. 
Phone (Bordeaux) +33 (0)6 42 82 13 12.

AUDIO TRANSCRIPTION service 
for writers: confidential, reliable, accurate, 
affordable. Prices start at 85p per audio 
minute for interviews. I have extensive ex-
perience in providing transcripts for sports 
writers, life history writers, and ghostwrit-
ers on a range of topics: www.trustytran-
scriptionists.co.uk

STRUGGLING with time management 
and procrastination? Experienced and quali-
fied coach with background in journalism 
will help you draw up and implement a plan 
of action to get organized. Email: Sara Dew-
ar sara@saradewar.co.uk

TECHNOLOGIST and freelance journal-
ist coaches and assists colleagues that need 
training and refresh on databases and qual-
ity data sources in STEM, law, social sciences 
and current affairs, history and humanities, 
trademarks and patents. Prices for one-to-
one sessions start from £35 per hour. Con-
tact Brunella Longo at bl@brunellalongo.
co.uk

NEED HELP WITH LAYOUT? We’re 
experienced editorial and graphic designers 
(long-time NUJers): fast turnaround; no job 
too small (or too big); from eye-catching, 
dynamic layouts to meticulous “typeset-
ting” or subbing. Andy Smith & Denise Bell: 
info@smithplusbell.com or telephone 
07 968 588 729.

No Delegate Meeting
AS WE went to press, NUJ General 
Secretary Michelle Stanistreet con-
firmed that Delegate Meeting (DM), 
the NUJ’s conference, is cancelled. 
The next is not due until Spring 2022.

Elected officials will now stay in 
post until the next one, whenever 
that is. Meanwhile, Michelle is “in-
vestigating various technologies to 
maximise union democracy in this 
difficult time.” Some sort of online 
consultation of delegates elected by 
NUJ Branches on some of the more 
urgent issues is possible. The pressing 
issue of the proposed rise in union 
subscription rates to avoid financial 
disaster comes to mind. (See www.
londonfreelance.org/fl/2002dm.
html for background).

Within living memory, but before 
the dawn of the Age of Internet, the 
NUJ has held an emergency Special 
Delegate Meeting to allow delegates 
to vote on very urgent issues only. 
Such a meeting could be in London 
and last a single business day.

AFTER long preparations to enable 
all of its operations to be run by 
staff working from home, the NUJ’s 
London headquarters at Headland 
House went into full covid-19 shut-
down on 23 March. The offices will 
remain closed until mid-June at least.

The NUJ switchboard number 
020 7843 3700 will ask you to leave 
a message for Paul or Deirdre, the 
NUJ’s receptionists, now working 
from home. They will call you back 
or put you through to whoever it is 
you need to talk to, who will also be 
working from home. 

The direct line numbers for NUJ 
departments and officers including 
the Freelance Office – see www.
londonfreelance.org/nujone.
html – will also take you to the rel-
evant NUJ staff working from home. 
Be mindful that the Freelance Office 

has been inundated with calls: it may 
be a while before they get back.

At the time of writing, the latest 
Freelance Office advice on support 
for freelance journalists affected by 
the covid-19 lockdown is at www.
nuj.org.uk/news/covid-19-up-
date-from-the-nujs-freelance-
office/ – it includes advice on get-
ting financial assistance. 

Expect more updates from the 
Freelance Office and Freelance In-
dustrial Council, the body that deals 
with freelance issues in England and 
Wales: check www.nuj.org.uk/
news and click on the tag “free-
lance” at the bottom of that page. 

The Freelance online at www.
londonfreelance.org/fl will link 
to these updates, as will the London 
Freelance Branch Twitter feed at 
www.twitter.com/NUJ_LFB 

EMERGENCY ARRANGEMENTS

Freelance Salon 
Watch this space for details 
of Freelance Salon – a mix 
of talks by experts and 
networking opportunities 
for journalists. As we went 
to press, a Freelance Salon 
with a theme of reporting 
on climate change is planned 
provisionally for an evening 
in July. Provisional dates are 
either 16 July or 21 July, with 
St Anne’s Hall, Dean St, Soho 
W1 as the venue. In view of 
the covid-19 emergency, an 
announcement about the 
climate change reporting 
Freelance Salon special – 
and whether it is still on, 
postponed or in another 
form – is expected around 
the beginning of May.

SALON

The NUJ working from home

DUE to the current coronavirus (co-
vid-19) emergency and the need for 
social distancing, the London Free-
lance Branch meetings scheduled in 
April, May and June are cancelled. 
So is the New Members’ Meeting 
planned for Thursday 30 April.

New members who need advice 
urgently should contact one of the 
Membership and New Members 
Secretaries, whose contacts are at 
www.londonfreelance.org/lfb/
contact.html

The NUJ head office, where 
Branch meetings are normally held, 
was formally put on lockdown the 
day we went to press, until at least 
the middle of June.

For updates on when meetings 
will resume and for confirmation of 
themes and speakers for forthcom-
ing meetings when they do, see the 

Branch calendar web page www.
londonfreelance.org/lfb/meet-
ings.html and LFB’s Twitter feed 
www.twitter.com/NUJ_LFB.

The Freelance emailed all mem-
bers earlier to confirm the March 
meeting was on, expect email up-
dates from us, possibly at short no-
tice, about meetings.

LFB’s Committee will be looking 
into the feasibility of putting at least 
some elements of Branch meet-
ings online, if only recorded talks 
by speakers. The Branch Standing 
Orders (its constitution) do not as 
far as we are aware currently allow 
voting other than by a show of hands 

in a face-to-face meeting.
Monthly meetings of the LFB 

Committee continue by email, con-
ference call and online video confer-
encing platform. 

The Committee may empower its 
officers to make interim decisions 
where necessary, to be later con-
firmed or rejected by a subsequent 
Branch meeting.

Regular LFB meetings (when they 
resume) will be on the second Mon-
day of the month, from 6.45pm to 
8.45pm in the basement of the NUJ’s 
HQ at Headland House, 72 Ac-
ton Street, London WC1X 9NB, 
accessible to people who use wheel-
chairs. The nearest Tube is King’s 
Cross or Chancery Lane. If you need 
the Branch to pay for care for a de-
pendent so you can attend a meet-
ing, contact a Branch officer.

Cancellations, unprecedented times, stay safe!

This went to press on 31 March 
Your deadline for the May online 
only issue: 1 May.

DELEGATE MEETING
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